Wellington CITY COUNCIL

22 July 2009   Ref: 00309

Peter Cooke

Mt Cook Mobilised

47 Rolleston St

Mt Cook

Wellington

Dear Peter

Thank you for your submission on the 2009‑19 draft Long-Term Council Community Plan.

We received over 500 submissions and all of these were carefully considered before the Council adopted its final plan in late June.

The final plan contains the budget for the next three years in detail, and the remaining seven in brief. It also outlines the hundreds of projects we'll be delivering for Wellington. Some of the projects are new but the vast majority are continuations of the dozens of important, everyday services that keep the city running. It also discusses areas where we have decided to reduce services or otherwise make savings to our spending.

We have been very conscious that the challenging economic times are affecting Wellington ratepayers and businesses, that there is concern about jobs and finances, and that any rates rise needed to be at an affordable level. At the same time we believed it was important to continue to invest in the events and projects that make Wellington such a great place to live, visit and do business. Over the past 10 years we have invested in the city's infrastructure and key services ‑ transport, water, waste ‑ and in parks, events, festivals, venues and artistic and creative endeavours. We wanted to sustain this momentum ‑ to focus on areas that will make a difference, while reducing costs by making modest alterations to some services that will not unduly impact on the high quality of life Wellingtonians experience.

We are forecasting a total operating expenditure of $342 million in 2009/10, which represents an average real rates rise of 3.27% after allowing for growth in the ratepayer base. The percentage increase will vary for individual ratepayers depending on the capital value changes and the effect of the rates differential between businesses and households.

The feedback we received influenced Councillors' decisions. The programme outlined in the final plan is not the same as the one outlined in the draft. Key new features of the final plan include:

•
We have introduced new funding to strengthen our engagement with Maori and support Maori cultural festivals, particularly Matariki (Maori New Year). We have also provided funding to support the merger of the Cuba Street Carnival and the Wellington Fringe Festival into a joint Creative Capital Trust.

•
We are supporting a proposed Marine Education Centre in Lyall Bay by contributing up to $450,000 for a detailed feasibility study (provided that half the cost is met by other contributors). We are providing additional funding to other visitor attractions in the city: to enable the Carter Observatory upgrade to be completed, contingency funding for Zealandia ‑ Karori Sanctuary, and funding for the NZ International Festival of the Arts for the next three years.

•
We are providing funding towards the development of outdoor community space at Churton Park.

•
We have added funding necessary to acquire land for widening and upgrading the Adelaide Road corridor as part of the 'Growth Spine' framework, and now plan to upgrade the Kilbirnie town centre in 2010/11.

•
We have added funding for our cycling network over the ten year life of the plan.

I would like to outline the decisions in relation to the points you raised in your submission:

Mt Cook Parking Review

Your comments on the need for a parking review in the Mt Cook area are noted. A report on all residential parking areas will be submitted to the Strategy and Policy Committee in August 2009. This will be followed by public consultation and we welcome your Involvement in the review. The committee report and subsequent consultation documents will be available from our website www.Wellington.govt.nz or from any of our libraries or service centres.

Recycling Thank you for your comments regarding recycling options. Our consultation found strong support for the current recycling service, both in individual submissions and a 9,955 signature petition. We will be retaining the service as it is, and increasing our education programme encouraging people to sort their recycling into plastic bags to prevent it blowing away in the wind. These steps should also reduce the associated stormwater blockages and the likelihood of injuries during collection.

Where possible we seek partnerships in which costs can be shared and mutual benefits gained, and we plan to encourage local industries to invest in the processing of glass, plastic and paper. We currently accept types I and 2 plastic in our kerbside recycling collection, as there is a consistent market for these types. We are working on a pilot scheme for the pyrolysis of plastics into diesel fuel which, if successful, will enable all types to be recycled Iocally.

Kerbside recycling is not currently paid for through rates ‑ it is funded from a waste disposal levy at the landfill. This means that over time, as recycling increases and the amount of waste decreases, there will be less money to cover the cost of recycling. We have chosen, however, to continue using the surplus income that we get from the yellow rubbish bags and from our other landfill activities to offset the cost of recycling, keeping the waste disposal landfill charges within reach of users.

Built Heritage Development Thank you for your comments on the retention of non‑residential heritage buildings and structures. Work on a range of provisions for improving heritage management and promotion is continuing. The areas of the city where there are collections of buildings and places which contribute to the character of the city are being reviewed.

Events attraction and support We note your concern about over‑extending our involvement in city promotions. We are mindful of the need to strike the right balance in amount we invest in events so that we have a vibrant city without undue risk. Economic impact assessments carried out for major events indicate that events bring significant new spend into the city. Funding for major events comes from the Events Development Fund which is solely funded by commercial ratepayers in the Cl3D. The intention is that those who benefit most from these events, contribute accordingly.

Playgrounds

We note your suggestion to install a playground in the Mt Cook area. We are aware of

the lack of provision within the Mt Cook area and we are currently looking at appropriate

sites anF‑Fo‑w‑Me‑Mvelopment of a new facility could be included into the existing

upgrade programme.

Water Conservation Thank you for your endorsement of Council's work to encourage water conservation. Although still in the initial stage, it will include public education and promoting better practices around water consumption. More storage, water meters, greywater and stormwater reuse are among the many options that will be considered. All the options will need to be carefully thought through before decisions are made. This will be with input from other local Councils and Greater Wellington to ensure that a collective and practical approach can be developed.

Council is currently carrying out considerable water leak detection work and as part of the conservation work, the benefits of increasing this expenditure are being determined. If the benefits are justified, a request will be made for funding to accelerate this work.

Transport Planning

Your support for passenger transport initiatives is appreciated. The proposal for a grade separated interchange at the Basin Reserve was adopted as part of a very comprehensive transport investigation, the Ngauranga to Airport Study. It has a number of benefits, including improving the public transport spine which runs from Kent/Cambridge Terrace to Adelaide Road and improving walking and cycling routes, in addition to benefiting general vehicles.

The final plan will be published in late July. Copies will be available in libraries and online at www. Wellington.govt. nz.

Thank you for taking the time to comment on the city's plans.

Yours sincerely

pp Baz Kaufman

Senior Planning Advisor

Ph: 801 3453

Email: baz.kaufman @wcc. govt. nz

